
 

  

MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

OF THE VILLAGE OF THOMASTON 

July 27, 2023 

 
The Board of Trustees met on Thursday, July 27, 2023 at the Village Hall, 100 East Shore Road, Great Neck, New 

York at 7:00 p.m.  

Present:  Mayor Steven Weinberg, Trustee Jay W. Chagrin, Trustee Aaron Halpern, Trustee Nancy 

Sherman; Village Attorney A. Thomas Levin (by Zoom).  

Absent:  Deputy Mayor Burton S. Weston  

The Mayor opened the meeting at 7:02 p.m. 

Mayor Weinberg made the following announcement: 

“The purpose of the meeting is for the Board (a) to meet in executive session to get legal advice with respect to the 15 

Barstow Road application pending in Great Neck Plaza, received by letter from the Village of Great Neck Plaza, and 

(b) after the conclusion of the executive session, to discuss the Village’s response, if any, to Great Neck Plaza.  

During the executive session portion of the meeting, the public is not permitted to view, hear, or participate in the 

discussion.  The Board will return to public session after the executive session, and at that time Thomaston residents 
may express their comments and concerns.  Residents who have comments or concerns are strongly encouraged and 

should express their comments or concerns directly to the Village of Great Neck Plaza in writing or at public hearings 

of the Village of Great Neck Plaza Board of Trustees and/or the Village of Great Neck Plaza Zoning Board of 

Appeals.” 

Executive Session 

RESOLUTION 23-58 

At 7:03 p.m., on motion by Trustee Sherman, seconded by Trustee Halpern, and unanimously approved, the Board 

entered into executive session to get legal advice with respect to the 15 Barstow Road application pending in Great 

Neck Plaza. 

The vote on this resolution was: Mayor Weinberg:  Aye Deputy Mayor Weston: Absent  

Trustee Chagrin:  Aye Trustee Halpern:  Aye 

Trustee Sherman:  Aye 

RESOLUTION 23-59 

At 7:30 p.m., on motion by Trustee Halpern, seconded by Trustee Chagrin, and unanimously approved, the Board 

returned to public session. 

The vote on this resolution was: Mayor Weinberg:  Aye Deputy Mayor Weston: Absent  

Trustee Chagrin:  Aye Trustee Halpern:  Aye 

Trustee Sherman:  Aye 

The Board invited Thomaston residents to express their comments or concerns with respect to the pending application 

in the Village of Great Neck Plaza regarding the 15 Barstow Road site. . 

Several members of the public expressed several comments and concerns, including:  Impacts on the Great Neck 

school district; Long Island Railroad service; traffic; water, sewer, fire and ambulance services; Lack of benefit to the 



 

  

Village and Great Neck as a whole; preservation of the historic nature of the existing building (former car dealership); 

and concerns about overdevelopment in the Great Neck community. 

The Board members indicated that the Village would be communicating various concerns to the Village of Great Neck 

Plaza.  Interested members of the community were urged to express their own comments directly to the Village of 

Great Neck Plaza Board of Trustees and Board of Appeals. 

Tree Inventory 

The Mayor announced that he received a phone call from Town of North Hempstead Councilmember Veronica Lurvey 

to see if the Village of Thomaston would be interested in a tree assessment and inventory for Thomaston via a future 

intermunicipal agreement (IMA) with the Town.  In furtherance of this proposed project, the Town is seeking to apply 

for funding for a Local Government Efficiency Projects Grant (LGE) entitled “North Hempstead Joint Tree 

Assessment and Community Forestry Management Plan”.  The Town has asked the Village to provide a letter in 

support of the LGE and provided the Village with a template for the letter in support. 

The Board discussed this matter.  The Village Attorney commented that the letter in support is solely in support of the 

grant application, and that the Village does not yet have any details regarding the Town’s possible use of the grant 

funds if the grant is approved.   

RESOLUTION 23-60 

Upon motion of Trustee Halpern, seconded by Trustee Sherman, and unanimously approved, the following resolution 

was adopted: 

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees hereby authorizes the Mayor to sign the proposed letter on behalf of 

the Village, in support of the Town of North Hempstead’s Local Government Efficiency Projects Application for a 

grant in support of North Hempstead’s Joint Tree Assessment and Community Forestry Management Plan, subject to 

revision of last sentence to read: “The Village of Thomaston supports the Town of North Hempstead’s application for 

Local Government Efficiency Project funding and looks forward to reviewing the benefits for the Village in a proposal 

from the Town.”  

The vote on this resolution was: Mayor Weinberg:  Aye Deputy Mayor Weston: Absent  

Trustee Chagrin:  Aye Trustee Halpern:  Aye 

Trustee Sherman:  Aye 

A copy if the letter is attached to these minutes. 

Adjournment 

At 8:43 p.m., there being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Halpern, seconded by Trustee 

Sherman, and unanimously approved.   

        

             

       Respectfully Submitted, 

     Denise M. Knowland 

  Village Administrator 

 

 

 



 

  

 



 

  

 


